Sailboat Lake Board of Directors Meeting
July 21, 2013

Meeting called to order by Mike Jones @ 3:05PM.

Board members present: Mike Jones, Bob Sudduth, Mick Buscher and Ray Herek.

Motion by Mike to approve minutes from last meeting on April 9th. All in favor

Items discussed:
1. Annual Meeting – Two open BOD seats will become available. Bob Sudduth and Mick Buscher will be completing their BOD term. Ray called Bay Hills and reserved the meeting room for September 8th. All in favor. Also discussed trying to get all residences to attend meeting. Mike stated he would try to deliver notices of meeting along with covenants, rule and regulations along with the financial statement to all homeowners of Bock 27 LLOA. Said he would encourage a proxy from all those who cannot be there.
2. Association Dues – Discussed leaving the current amount of $365 or reducing it to $300. Ray suggested leaving it the way it is ($1/day) until 5 year plan can be completed since there have been many project ideas discussed such as dredging the lake. No action taken.
3. Lake Maintenance – Continued discussion of improving the boat ramp area since getting a boat and trailer in and out can be very challenging. It was suggested to add rip rap and clear some of the unwanted (thorn) trees. Mike motioned to have Bruce use the same guy he’s been using with the bobcat, etc. since it’s been very reasonable in cost. Seconded by Bob, all in favor.
4. Mowing/Grounds- Report from the Ground committee discussed progress of new sign.  Also skipping mowing due to lack of moisture for covered. It was also brought up the possibility of getting water to common grounds.  Mick reported that he had talked to Rene and it would be extremely costly to install water to these areas. At least several thousand dollars. A possibility to run an irrigation system from the lake was discussed, and would be looked into at a future date. Motion by Mick second by Bob to have all the trees watered and mulched. All in favor
 
Meeting adjourned at 3:39 p.m.


